Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

August 9, 2016, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center Meeting Room

Next Meeting: Sept. 13, 2016, 10 AM; Housing group 9 AM; Coordinated Entry group follows Coalition meeting

Present:  see attached sheet for attendees
Trina Hill opened the meeting and will facilitate.

Introductions and Agency Updates 

Austin Watson said Joseph Outreach workers are hosting a garage sale at First Methodist Church this Thurday-Friday.

Bayleigh Janusik, intern at Housing Assistance Corporation,  reports Cheri Lowmaster and Noelle McKay will be leaving the organization.  Bayleigh is completing her AmeriCorps assignment and will also move on. 
Michael Absher of Only Hope WNC announced a yard sale for August 27th; sale tables will be available for others at $15. The Sleep-Out is planned for November 11th, and another event is being organized for Dec. 9th.

Approval of July, 2016 Meeting Minutes

Trina asked for any adjustments to the draft minutes sent out with our proposed agenda. There being none, the minutes were adopted by common consent.

Coalition Leadership – Nominations: Trina reported the ending of David Jacklin's position at Homeward Bound resulted in the need for a new coalition regional lead; Trina states she's willing to serve as Regional Lead until January 2017 when the Regional reorganization becomes effective.  Trina nominated Mandolyn Orrell to serve as Regional Alternate, and Glori Keating to serve as Coordinated Assessment Lead.  No other nominations were made.  A vote was held and the Coalition elected the above stated members to said positions.  
Emily Ball of Homeward Bound said that financial problems – a budget shortfall and lack of success with two recent grants-- led to elimination of positions and departures: Robin Hellman, David Jacklin and John Avery left within a few days of each other. All persons and households now served in Henderson County : Current support is going to eighteen Permanent Supportive Housing program participants (using a grant written to help 15), and twelve Rapid Re-Housing participants (using ESG and HOME funds) will be able to stay in their program-supported housing past September. The Homeward Bound office on Seventh Ave continues in use, staffed by Glori and Cindy Smith

The shortfall has caused a pause in program intakes. Six or seven PSH openings are expected before long, as a Continuum-of-Care bonus project gets funded; occupants will be selected from 20 households with completed intakes (wait list). For Rapid Re-Housing there are 22 with intakes completed who now wait for openings to move in. Glori's position is being expanded to include case management for Rapid Re-Housing, and her job will extend past the Community Foundation six-month funding. There was some discussion about how the Coalition's intentions to compensate Glori as Coordinated Assessment lead will be carried forward. Emily stressed that Homeward Bound “loves and wants to take care of Glori.”  Prevention and Diversion screenings will continue and Glori will compile these. If any agency wants to comment or adjust arrangements, Glori and Emily Ball will address concerns one-on-one.

Balance of State (BoS) Regional Steering Committee (Trina)

Regional restructuring is going forward; an FAQ is available at www.ncceh.org/files/7137 . Several mandatory meetings for transition issues are envisioned or scheduled – see http://www.ncceh.org/events/month/ and linked calendar pages. 


A Henderson group has been formed (Kristen Martin- convenor, Anita Oldham, Sarah Kowalak) to prepare an ESG (Emergency Solutions Grant) response for about $62,000, as the RFP response is to meet a very quick turnaround time.  Trina complimented the transparency and support available from BoS staff and committees in proposal creation.


The Continuum of Care grant development is virtually simultaneous with ESG this year. Sharon Tirrell has joined the BoS Project Review Committee on our behalf. The CoC application is due August 12th. Looking ahead, the BoS is forming a questionnaire to county coalitions, to get cost impact information on facilities, particularly hospitals and jails.


Also regarding CoC grants, BoS Steering Committee will have a special meeting Aug. 30, to set priorities via  Tier 1 or 2 designations for each project.


BoS has also created a draft of written standards for Coordinated Assessment;  http://www.ncceh.org/bos/subcommittees/writtenstandards/ . Comments are being accepted. The Bos Steering Committee plans to review this on Sept. 6. Today there is also the usual conference call on CA from 3 to 4 (to preregister  see the calendar/events page above). 


BoS is also creating a Veterans subcommittee. David Carr (ABCCM) plans to participate. Anyone else interested should contact Trina.

Coordinated Assessment Update : Kim McNish said the NAMI board approved of the Prevention and Diversion Screening Tool (P & D) and wanted a hard copy of it.  Kim reports that she will access it online.  Bayleigh said it was difficult to keep clients online to complete the information needed. Glori suggested sticking with the first three questions plus contact info, as she can follow up as needed. User agencies are always invited to add questions to the P&D, to suit their work. 


Glori received 40 P&D forms in July, with 28 found to be homeless: 12 were living in vehicles, 11 were at Rescue Mission, one at SafeLight, four were campers. She asked all to send forms to her for those found non-homeless, as that can help access services, ID other resource providers, refine healthcare needs, etc. Sarah Kowalak asked if this count duplicates some found homeless for June; Glori said no, not this time, but such overlaps can always occur. Outreach to Spanish speakers was discussed. The 2-1-1 Language Line service may be useful. Kristen asked if work to resolve duplicates effectively is under way; this was confirmed. Someone recommended adding veteran status to P&D, and Glori agrees. Glori also recommended collecting age info.
Regionalization:  Trina said the Coalition roles with BoS and NCCEH will migrate to the four-county body as of January 1, 2017. She spoke of the recent gathering of regional representatives. There is a proposed name for the regional body, Southern Mountains Regional Coalition, which was agreed to by today's attenders. A Henderson County meeting will continue to be useful, and we have Trina and Mandolyn as local leads. The regional organizing group proposed quarterly meetings with host role rotating among the counties. The group identified Jennifer Molliere of The Haven in Transylvania County as proposed Regional Lead. Trina agreed to serve as proposed Regional Alternate and Webmaster, and Chris Berg offered to be Regional secretary. Barbara Marr of Transylvania United Way agreed to be the proposed Regional point-in-time contact. Henderson will continue to organize its local PIT effort. Jennifer is proposed as regional lead for Coordinated Assessment; this function is set to become regional next April. No one as yet has offered to be on the regional Funding Committee, which will include a Lead and subcommittee Leads for CoC and ESG projects. No one associated with a project applicant can serve in these positions.  Please contact Trina if you are interested.  

It was asked whether there were new applicants for ESG expected this year. Kristen and Trina said they know of no new applicants from Henderson so far.  Trina said she would notify the coalition of any new proposers.


Anita asked if ESG project selection will become competitive; Trina said currently the State allocates these funds by county, but we are unsure whether that will change. HOME funds are also now by county. Transylvania has an ESG funded provider; Sarah K. believes Polk and Rutherford applied, but she's not sure if they are currently active.  Trina said we've had nothing but cooperation across county lines. NCCEH will focus on region progress for the 100 days before January 1, and our regional group expects to meet then. Trina estimated about 12 people attend Transylvania coalition meetings, and about six attend the combined Polk-Rutherford coalition. These groups are working on identifying good meeting spaces. 

Housing Subcommittee: Ron Howard is acting as lead. He plans to invite visitors from Moore Place, the large model homeless-housing work underway in Charlotte-Mecklenburg. Our group needs to focus: on what to ask for, and on who to involve.  We'll ask about their demonstrated cost savings supporting Housing First, and about how the investments they've gotten were targeted to specific services or housing.
County Health Plan:  A Partnership For Health plan committee meets Tuesday, August 17, 3 PM, at the County Health Department. Affordable housing is expected to be a topic, and city and county government and developers may attend. It’s an open meeting  (please let Trina know by Friday if you'd like to attend, to get a count). Enter via the immunizations-section door. 

Women Veterans:  Alice Knaflich announced a new effort in Hendersonville to house women vets, who are underserved across the nation. They understand that 86 women vets in Henderson may have shelter needs, based on a 7.5% rate for 1144 known women vets in this county. They emphasize serving this group is significantly different from work with other vets.
The meeting was adjourned, to gather again September 13. 
Submitted by:  Chris Berg


